Clinton Public Schools’

Reclassification/EXIT Policy
All limited English proficient students who have achieved proficiency in English and can access all content knowledge without additional support will be identified and reclassified from LEP status to FLEP status and exited from the ELL program.

Content area teachers or ESL teachers may recommend an ELL student who scored a Level 5 on the MEPA or who scored a high needs improvement on the MCAS ELA to be exited from the ELL program.  In early June, reclassification decisions will be made by the school’s Reclassification Team in order to make recommendations for the following school year.  The Reclassification Team may include the following members:  principal of school, classroom teacher(s), ESL teacher(s), ELL Coordinator, or other members familiar with the student’s English proficiency in a classroom setting.  ESL staff will gather pertinent information to make a decision that is in the student’s best educational interest and present such information at the Reclassification Team meeting.  The Reclassification Team will review student data, including assessment data and teacher recommendations, to finalize decisions for reclassification for the following school year.

The criteria reviewed when considering the exit of a student from the ELL program includes:  ACCESS for ELLs test results and/or W-APT scores, MCAS scores, student report cards, teacher observations, or other data reflecting the student’s progress in English proficiency and/or in the content area classroom.

If it is determined that the student will remain with an LEP student classification, the Reclassification Team will make recommendations for the student’s English as a second language instructional program, based upon the student’s proficiency level, for the upcoming school year.  Notification of the LEP student’s re-evaluation results will be sent to his/her parent/guardian as well.

If it is determined that the student will be reclassified from LEP status to NOT LEP status (or formerly limited English proficient, FLEP), the student will EXIT from the English language instructional program and no longer be coded as ELL in the October SIMS data collection.  The FLEP student’s academic progress will be monitored for two years after his/her reclassification to FLEP status.  Notification of the student’s FLEP status will be sent to the student’s parent/guardian.
After the reclassification meeting, the meeting date, the signatures of the reclassification team members present, a copy of the parent/guardian notice, and the team’s recommendation will be placed in the student’s file.

PLEASE NOTE:  Parents of ELL students may also exit their children from the ELL program at which time they would need to sign an OPT-OUT form requesting that their child be withdrawn from the ELL program.  Every parent considering opting his/her child out of the ELL program will meet with the principal, classroom teacher, ESL teacher(s) and/or ELL Coordinator to discuss the reasons for removal from the program and possible effects due to removal from program.  Parents will also be reminded that their child’s academic progress will be monitored and that they have the right to have ELL services reinstated at their request as long as their child qualifies for ELL services.
